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You are cordially invited to attend the annual
meeting of the Arboretum sssociates, Thursday,
April 24, 1980, 7:%0 pm, at the University of
Idaho Student Union Building. The room will be
posted at the Information Desk. In addition to
routine business, there will be a presentation-
status report on the addition to the Shattuck
Arboretum. Copies of the completed Master Plan
will be available for review. Will you join us
for this annual meeting?

The University of Idaho Foundation, Inc. has received a Comprehensive
Education Training Act (CETA) grant for $18,500 to be used for the
arboretum during 1980. Shelter belt planting, pest control, and the-
planting and maintenance of a display garden will be undertaken soon,
as the new Shattuck Arboretum and Botanic Garden work commances.

Farth moving for stabilization of the east slope of the ASUI-UI Golf
Course, adjacent to the arboretum site, has hzen completed, accordinzg to
Ernest W, Hartung, Executive Director, University of Idaho Foundation, Inc.

The Alpha Phi Sorority at the UI was the first Life Associate lMember of
the Arboretvum Associates. Donations from alumnae, members, and friends
of Alpha Phi enabled this membership in association with Alpha Phi's 5Cth
anniversary. THANK YOU, Alpha Phi!l

During Fall Semester, 1979, the UI Faculty Women's Club held & silent
auction to benefit the Arboretum Associates. Under the direction of
Marlene Johnston, the auction netted $220 for the Arboretum Associates.
Special thanks are dvue to all of those who contributed items for thisz
sale, and to those who purchased items.

Daryl Ann Brown, Jjunior student majoring in Art-Design, won the $100
prize offered by Arboretum Associates for the design of a lecgo, lefter~
head, and related materials. Her winning design, used here for the
first time, will serve as our "“trademark" for years to come. Daryl.
who came to the UI from Worley, Idsho, was one of the many competing
students enrolled in Jim Engelhardt‘s Advanced Graphic Design class,
Fall Semester, 1979.

The Shattuck Arboretum and Botanic Garden Master Plan has been completed
by Richard Carothers Associates of Boise, Seattle, and Portland, under the
Direction of Don Belts, Boise. Copies of the Master Plan may be viewed -
at the University of Idaho Foundation, Inc., office, Room 104, UI Adminis-
tration Building. COne copy, available for one day checkout, may be
obtained from the Closed Reserve Room in the basement of the UI Library.

Membersnip in the Arboretum Lssociates is cpen to all interested persons
anc organizations. Several gategories of mewmbership are avallsble

the calendar year. A dues form is printed at the end of this newsletter.
We welcome your continuing amnd loyal suppert.
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Tax deductible gifts to benefit the artoretum project can be made at
any time and in any amount of dollars through the University of Idaho
Foundation, Inc. For information about tax savings and tenefits of
setting up trusts for the arboretum yroaecv, contact Carl Kiilsgaard,
Associate Director of Developmeat, Administration Building, Room 104
on the UI Campus. Cari's telephone is 885=-63%95,

The Shattuck Arboretum project is formally associated with three groups,
each with specific missions and limits of activities. Here is a brief
outline of the activities of the three groups.

University of Idaho Foundation, Inc., Ernest W. Hartung, Executive
Director. Solicitation of funds and grants from trusts, granting
agencies, and vrivate individuals who can make trust agreements

with the University of Idahoj; making contracts for the University

of Idahoj; presentaticn of coples of the Master Plan of the arboretum
to agenciss and trustees of various funds; making contracts with
engineering and architectural firms, landscape architects, etc,

University of Idaho Campus Arporetum Committee. The committee,
originally named by former President Ermest W. Hartung, is to ™
oversee the specific implementaticn of the Master Plan and the

daily oueraflons ci the arboretum as the project commences. Specific
changes in the Master Plan are the responsibility and province of

the UI Campus Arboretum Committee, The committee consists of

members of specific academic departments which have direct interests
in the arboretum, and of specific other University officials. At
present, the committee consists of:

Univ. of Idaho Foundation, Inc. - - E. W. Hartung

UI Physical Plant - Ed Stohs

Dept. of Plant & Soil Sci. Arthur Boe (Chr.)
Landscape Architecture —— William Snyder
Forest Resources Dept.-——=—==—e- Frederic Johnson
Botany e r—em - Richard J. Naskali

Arboretum Associates. The Arboretum Associates is organiged to
further the development of, and interest in, the University of Idaho'
Shattuck Arborstum extension progect, and to disseminate information
about and from the Arooretum. opPC+IlC nembershipe are accephed
upon the payment of annual dvues and in compliancz with its
constitution and bylaws. Any individual or organization may become
a member upon payment of dues. The Arboretum Associates will '
disseminate newsletters z2bout the progress of the arboretum preject,
and popularize and inform the public about the project; it will
provide assistance to the project, to the University of Idaho
Foundation, Inc., and to the UL Campus Arboretum Committee. ‘It may
encourage fund drives, contribute funds to the UI ounddtlon, Ines
for the benefit of the arboretua project. During 1979-1980, the
Executive Committee of the Arboretum A550c1ates, Drev1oucly elected
by the membership, consists of:
*Pres. Lillian Pethtel, R.2, Box 10, Kamiash,ID8%536 (935-2313).
*V,P. Richard Jaqna¢1, 625 'E 6th St.,Noqcuw ID 83843 (882-26%3).
*Sec. Lois Kirkland, R.3, Box 114, Moscow, D 8%343 (882-3686).
+Treas,Derlene PGIOLSPG. 410 S Blarne,Aﬂ+.:Ol Moscow,ID (882~5299).
*Marlene Johnston, 1115 Highland Dr., Moscow, ID u)oﬂﬁ (882-u57)/.
John Knudsen, 1358 Walenta Dr., Moscow, ID 83843 (882=5352).
H. Eugene Slade, 815 Nez Perce St., Moscow, ID 83843 (882-4179.
*Terms expire at the annual meeting, Aoril 24, 1980 when elections

are held.
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The Arboretum Associates had a checking account balance of $492.00

on April 1, 1979. Membership dues and gifts were $1062.50 between
April 1, 1979 and March 15, 1980. Expenses paid during the same period
were $45.6%5. The checking account balance was $1508.85 as of

March 13, 198C, =according to Treasurer Darlene Felofske.

Would you like to benefit the arboretum project? Why not have a benefit
sale or some other activity to help the arboretum by generating proceeds
for this Moscow and University of Idako facility? The Shattuck
Arboretum is the only arboretum in the State of Idahoj; its original
founding precedes the founding of most other arboreta of western

United States. Help it grow! //Q;;\ ; <;>‘\q 3 9,

==== Richard J. Naskali

Clip =2nd send this lower portion with your dues today! THANX YOU.

ARBORETUM ASSOCIATES

Membership Application

Date

Mr./Mrs./Ms./Miss

Address

City, State, Zip

Annual Membership: (check one)

[ Student Associate ...........: ST $2.50  contributions to: ,

[ Individual ASSOGIBLE .. .vveveennnnnnnnnn gs10 U of | Arboretum Associates

[El Eamily Assoeiate Bt s T AN $25 SO Bro?; 32?1“(“1

O Contributing AsSoOCiate . ... vvvvveeee... $50 Mr;:cecl)i(l ylda?ro ot

[ Sustaining ASsOCIate «..e.ovvvuerenens $100 ‘ . :

LitelAssociate s ioh Wi Ui n S $1060 Your supgert wil he/p iqsure the

New O] Renewal [0 continuation of this oroject to comgietion.
] 2

Please mail your tax deductible

et



